
   
INTER OFFICE MEMO 

 
 
July 9, 2024 
 
 
 
Dear fellow Board members, 
 
Attached is a quote for the Board to consider approving for the purchase of a 2023 Dodge Ram 1500 Pick-up for 
use in the DPS department.   

This vehicle would be driven by the DPS Director. The Directors current vehicle is a reused police car that is aging 
out and is not practical or useable in the day-to-day duties of a DPS Director.  As you know Mr. Potter is a hands-
on Director and he is in the field constantly. He is also the emergency response person most of the time.  

The current vehicle does not allow Mr. Potter to have all the required tools and parts most often needed for 
service. Not having the parts or tools required often causes a delay in completing the job. This new vehicle will 
allow him to be able to keep the required tools and parts in his vehicle, thus making service calls more efficient for 
our residents.   

If desired, this vehicle can also tow equipment and be fitted for a snowplow in the future.  With the development 
of our Civic Center along with the redevelopment of Stanley Park, there will be no shortage of need.   

The DPS Advisory Committee, which consists of myself, Mike Roman, Mike Powell, and Aaron Potter, are in full 
support of this purchase.  If approved, the current vehicle will be auctioned off and proceeds will be used to defer 
the cost of the new vehicle  

Therefore, I would like to request the Board approve the purchase of the attached 2023 Dodge Ram 1500 pick-up 
from Szott Dodge in an amount not to exceed $46,299.00. 

 Thank you, 

Rik Kowall 

Supervisor  
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